Minutes of the  Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney 

on Wednesday 12th July, 2006 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present


Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs. T. Bennett,  T.Bray, M.Brown, M.Jones, S.Kerr and G.Tomkins and the Clerk.


Also in attendance:  Dist.Cllrs.D. Pope and V. Spikings,  Mrs.C.Bray, and 2 members of the public.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.  Apologies for absence


There were no apologies for absence at the meeting, but Cllr.Allen had confirmed at the last meeting that he would not be able to attend.

2.  Declaration of Interests


.Cllr.K.Goodger, declared a prejudicial interest in the land at Sandgate Terrace, and also an interest in his position as a member of the Upwell Internal Drainage Board..

3.  Minutes


The minutes of the  Meeting held on 14th June, 2006, having been circulated to all Councillors, were confirmed and signed as a correct record of that meeting.

4.  Matters Arising


1.  Millennium Arts Project - Cheque for the balance will be available very shortly.  The Chairman confirmed that £200.00 is being retained in the Millennium Project Funds to pay for a cover for the Millennium Map, 


2.  Welney Water Tower - Following the last meeting the Clerk wrote to Saville’s stressing the Council’s opinion regarding the Water tower but nothing has been heard from them. The Clerk confirmed that she had written to Marshalls charity and circulated a copy of the reply received by e-mail.


3.  Seats on Barrier Bank - Nothing further had been done regarding this matter and it was agreed to make enquiries and report back to the next meeting.


4.  Siltation Problems - Tidal Ouse.  Following the last meeting the Clerk replied to Mr. Redman’s letter and advised him that we would keep him fully informed of developments.  A letter had been sent to Christopher Fraser M.P. setting out the situation and requesting any help he is able to give.  However, no reply had been received.  The Chairman confirmed that his meeting with the Environment Agency and the Drainage Board at Welmore would take place on 19th July, and he would advise following that meeting.  Cllr.Bennett also gave a report on this matter following his attendance at the meeting held in May relating to the Abberton Reservoir and the Ely Ouse Essex Water Scheme.  He gave the details which were presented to that meeting regarding the siltation problem in the Ouse.  After discussion it was agreed that a meeting must be arranged with the Parish Council and Dave Gillett of the Environment Agency as soon as possible,  It was also agreed that we should ask the M.P. to attend and also the District Councillors and that details should be sent to the Chief Executive of the Borough Council. 


5.  Meadow Lane - Following the last meeting a letter of support from the Parish Council had been sent to those parishioners who wished to have Meadow Lane dedicated as a by-road and all the paperwork had been handed to Mr. Redman.  The Clerk then received a telephone call stating that another Parish Council in Norfolk had made a similar application and would the Parish Council reconsider their decision regarding the submission of the forms and notices.  Following discussion it was unanimously agreed that the Parish Council would not change their stand and had already issued a letter of support as proposed, seconded and agreed at the meeting held on 14th June, 2006.


6.  Meeting with adjoining Councils - Following discussion it was agreed to write to Christchurch, Upwell, Hilgay, Littleport, Manea and Denver Parish Councils to see if they would be interested in attending a meeting to discuss matters which affected all villages or where of interest to all, so that we could present a united front.


7.  Welney Village Gala/Festival 2007 -, Cllr.Jones explained to the meeting that a group of parishioners had got together and formed “Events R.Us”  The idea of the group was that they would be prepared to run and organise events within the village with all profits going to that specific organisations that had requested their help.  After discussion it was agreed that they be asked to deal with the Gala/Festival 2007 with help from any Councillors who were interested.and able to spare the time.

5.  Public Participation


The Chairman then closed the meeting for Public Participation, and following the raising and discussion of several points, he then reconvened the meeting.
6.  Meeting Reports 


Cllr.Bennett had already given his report on the Sabberton Meeting as described above

.

7.  Finance


The following Parish Council accounts have been received for payment and on the 



proposition of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Kerr and agreed, the chequers were duly signed:


MHB Services Limited 13.6.06


Street Lighting Maintenance charges 13.6.06 to 12.8.06


Cheque No. 100886






104 . 55


Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary


207 . 74


Expenses





  39 . 31
247 . 05

Cheque No.  100887









E-On Energy paid by Direct Debit




  59 . 81


Welney Playing Field


Powergen - Paid by Direct Debit 11.7.06



  43 . 13


Welney Parish Hall


Powergen - Paid by Direct Debit




  85 . 07

8.  Parish Hall 


1. The electricity meters were emptied after the meeting and the sum of £2.00 was removed.


2,  The July draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were as follows:


1st Prize 
£50.00

No.6

John Simpson


2nd Prize
£25.00

No.9

Sonia Webber


3rd Prize
£15.00

No.23

Marion Brooks


4th Prize
£10.00

No.55

Mrs. Yardy.


The Clerk reminded members that monies were being collected for the coming year and that there are still some numbers available.
9.  Elgoods Proposed Development.


The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting letters had been written as follows


1.  Mr. Canton at Jolliffe’s regarding the Welney Glebe Land which forms the frontage of the land at Sandgate Terrace confirming that the Parish Council are still interested and will keep him fully informed of developments,


2.  Mrs. Sutton at Elgoods requesting a meeting to try and move the whole project forward. The Clerk explained to Mrs. Sutton that she would be away until 3rd July, and Mrs.Sutton had telephoned to confirm that she would be available for a meeting any time between the 31st July and 6th August.  It was agreed to try and arrange a meeting on 31st July at 9.30 a.m. at The Pavilion.


Cllr. Bray confirmed that he had been in touch with an Architect who specialised in building village Halls and he was awaiting further details from him,


3.  Mr.Carter of Brentwood - Owner of the Sandgate Terrace land - requesting a site meeting with the Council representatives.  Nothing had been heard and it was agreed that a telephone call should be made to Mr. Carter.


4.  Mrs.Jacques at the Borough  Council thanking her for the letter dated 5th June and advising that a site meeting would be advantageous and that we would confirm this as soon as possible. Dist.Cllr.Spikings advised the meeting that Council would in due course, be invited to consider land for inclusion in the new local plan.  Once the consultation papers are out, we could consider asking for the Sandgate Terrace land to be included, and indeed any other land in the parish which it was felt would be suitable for development.


5.  Mr.George Shelton at the Environment Agency - advising that we are still interested in purchasing the site of the Parish Hall, and confirming that we have the use of the Pavilion during any intervening period.  An e-mail reply was received confirming that the file is being kept open, but that after six months the value of the land would have to be re-assessed.
10.  Playing Field


1. The Clerk confirmed that no invoice had been received from the Mole Catcher employed on the Playing Field, but it was assumed that he had done a good job as not further complaints of moles had been received.


2.  It was confirmed to the meeting that the Dog Waste Bin had at last been installed at the top of Hurn Drove.


3.  Cllr.Kerr confirmed that he would be installing the shelving in the back area at the Pavilion for the use of the Youth Club, during the coming weekend 16.7.06


4.  Cllr.Brown confirmed that he had made enquiries regarding Playing Field Equipment, but it was now felt that probably it would be best if this was included in the whole scheme for the proposed new Community Centre.  After a brief discussion it was agreed to ask the After School Club to design the play equipment they would like to see on the field.

11.  Correspondence


1.  West Norfolk Carers Association June 2006 - Leaflet to be handed to the Parish Newsletter for possible inclusion.


2.  Norfolk Constabulary - 30.6.06  Reducing Crime and Disorder in West Norfolk – Local Action Group for Downham and surrounding areas - Handed to Cllr.Bennett
3.  Norfolk Association of Village Halls - Annual Report and Accounts to 31.12.05 together with copy of the June 2006 Newsletter - Particular point of interest is the new legal requirement for a Fire risk Assessment for the Village halls and similar buildings.


4.  Events R Us - Details of the new organisation from Holly Goodwin - Secretary. Next meeting at Pisces at 7 p.m. on Monday 19th July, 2006.


5.  Christchurch Childrens Services Questionnaire - Questions for the surrounding villages regarding pre-school, out of school clubs, and before school clubs and also a Holiday Club.  Questions to be answered so that they can judge what is required.


6.  Norfolk Association of Parish and Town Councils - Various paperwork including


Norfolk Link - Living Longer, Living Well (Norfolk Old Peoples Strategy) Newsletter Norfolk Playing Fields Association AGM 26.7.06


7.  BCKLWN - Minutes and Agenda for Meetings


8.  Norfolk Rural Community Council 20th Anniversary 2006 - Details of AGM on 17th July with Agenda and Minutes from 11.7.06


9.  Southern Area Road Safety Committee - Next meeting 27.7.06 -  Cllrs.Bennett and Tomkins will be attending.

12.  Plans and Planning Matters 


The following Planing decisions were received from the Parish Council


1.  Ref No. 06/00978/CU


Mr. D. Morgan


Change of use of barn to residential at Copes Hill Farm, Welney


Planning permission granted 16th June subject to approval of details plans for the work to be carried out.


2.  Ref No. 06/01155/F


Mr.A.W.Scott, Westview, New Road, Welney


Loft Conversion to Form 3 bedrooms including dormer windows


Planning application refused by virtue of its height and design and this would represent a prominent feature which would be detrimental and out of character to the visual qualities of the street scene.

13.  Highway Matters


The Clerk confirmed that all matters regarding highway problems had been reported to Highways immediately following the last meeting.  Highways had promised to look at the hedge at Tipsend, and also the hole in the footpath near Stockyard Farm (which had now received attention), and also to replace the fallen Elderly Persons sign near Sandgate Corner.


The Borough Council would be taking action on the road sign at Tipsend which either needs repainting or replacing.


1.  It was agreed to ask Phil Cooper of Highways to attend to the footpath near the Old Welney Garden Centre on Wisbech Road.  This matter had been requested for attention previously but nothing had been done.


2.  It was agreed to ask Norfolk County Council whether they had given consideration to the extension of the 30 mph speed limited on the stretch from the Suspension Bridge to the corner in order to try and prevent speeding traffic along this straight.


3.  It was greed to ask the Community Policeman to watch out for speeding agricultural vehicles which are causing a problem in and around the village.

4.  It was also agreed to ask Highways if they could reinstate the sign at the Wildfowl Trust which stated “Please respect this Residential Area.”  The sign had apparently been removed during the recent building work and had not been replaced.


5.  After discussion it was suggested that we ask Norfolk County Council Highways if they would consider “entrances to the village” where posts formed a “gateway” with markings on the road.



6.  The suggestions was made that some of these matters could be raised at the Downham Market Road Safety Committee meetings.  Cllr.Tomkins confirmed that he was not happy with the way the last meeting which he attended had been run.  He felt that matter were certainly not dealt with seriously.  Cllrs.Bennett and Tompkins confirmed that they would both attend the next meeting and see what the outcome was.


14.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee


A meeting of the Committee had taken place on 11th July, when arrangements had been made for the Open Day on Saturday 15th July, 2006 from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.  The Clerk advised that nothing had been heard from Awards for All regarding the funding, but a telephone call had been made to them and they confirmed that the application had been considered and a reply should be received by 25th July.  In view of this it was agreed that the Open Day could not affect their decision and it should go ahead.  The Committee were also hoping to hold Evening meetings in the Autumn and Winter with a speaker.


It was also reported to the meeting that the Vice Chairman - Mrs. Rachel Brown – had resigned and a new vice chairman would need to be appointed.  The Chairman also asked for anyone interested in joining the committee to come along to the next meeting.

15,  Parish Council Website


Cllr.Bray confirmed that he had attended the meeting on 29th June at King’s Lynn relating t the setting up of a Parish Council website under the Parishcouncilinvolve scheme. He had collected all the paperwork and handed these to the Clerk, who agreed to be the
administrator.  She confirmed that arrangements would be made to register the site as soon as possible.

16.  Emergency Planning


Councillors had been circulated with a copy of the proposed Welney Community Emergency Plan, which had been compiled by Cllr.Bray.  One or two additions and alterations were suggested and the Chairman signed the plan as the agreed plan for the village.  Cllr.Bray agreed to make the alterations and additions and forward a final copy to the Clerk for sending out to the necessary departments of the Borough Council etc.

17.  Parish Action Plan


Cllr.Bennett confirmed that the Action Plan had now been completed and the results had all been collated.  The Plan had been taken to King’s Lynn for Printing and it was hoped that it would be available in the near future.  The additional funding which was agreed to cover the cost of the Action Plan would be applied for.

18.  Parish Council Standing within the Village. 


Cllr.Jones expressed the opinion that items being considered at Parish Council meetings should be relevant to the Village and that Council should not get sidetracked into discussing matters which did not affect the Parish.  Discussions should be curbed to deal with relevant and salient points affecting the village of Welney.  The more pressure that we put on each other means that the meetings last too long.  It was agreed that this was a very good point and would be monitored in the future.


Cllr.Bray asked if it would be possible to include an item under this head relating to Parish Council achievements. 
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.

Signed ....K.Goodger......................................................(Chairman)

Dated ......9th August, 2006.......................................................
